
LOOK INSIDE FOR….. 
 

 Dairy Breakfast 

 Foods Review  

 Clothing Review  

 Project Learning 
Day II 

 HCE Scholarship  

 Cloverbud Day 

 4-H Raffle 

 4-H Camp 

 Dairy Ambassador 

 Day in the Arts  

 State Fair Dairy Mtg 

 Club News 

 Bring it Back 
Reports 

 Shooting Sports 
Information  

 County Fair Lamb & 
Swine, ID 

 Skillathon, Quiz 
Bowl and Meats 
Judging Results 

 Iowa County Fair 
News 

 

This newsletter was 
mailed on 4/1/16 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
sessions and observe.  There are separate sessions for Cloverbuds, but they are invited to attend 
any of the sessions.             
               

               

               

               

                
 
APRIL  
2 – 3   State Camp Counselor Training 
3   Dairy Judging practice, 6:30 p, HHS Bldg 
4   Livestock Judging practice for beginners, 7 pm HHS Bldg 

7   Mand. State Fair Dairy meeting, 7:30 pm, HHS Bldg 
7   Equine Board Meeting, 7 pm, HHS Bldg 
7, 14, 21, 28  Horse Bowl Practice, 5 pm, HHS Bldg 
10   Dairy Judging practice, 6:30 p, HHS Bldg 
12   Dog Quiz Bowl Practice, 6:30 pm, HHS Bldg 
16   Camp Counselor Training 
17, 24   Shooting Sports Practices, 5:30 pm, Fairgrounds 
19   Livestock Judging practice for beginners, 7 pm, HHS Bldg 

23   Spaghetti Supper, Rewey Fire Dept 4:30 – 7:30 pm 
23   County Fair Lamb ID, 9-11 am, Fairgrounds 
26   Dog Quiz Bowl Practice, 6:30 pm, HHS Bldg  
 
MAY 
1   Horse ID Papers Due 
1   4-H Camp Applications Due 
1, 8, 15, 22  Shooting Sports Practice, 5:30 pm 
2   Dog Project Mtg (no dogs), Fairgrounds 
6   Relay for Life, Harris Park, Dodgeville  
7   State 4-H Horse Bowl & Hippology  
9, 16, 23  Dog Practices, Fairgrounds 
14   4-H Volunteer Orientation, 9 am 
26   County Fair Swine ID Forms Due to Extension Office  
 
JUNE  
2   Equine Board Meeting 
4   Dairy Breakfast, Thompson’s @ Barneveld 
5, 12, 19, 26  Livestock Judging Practices 
9   Foods Review, 6:30 pm HHSB 
6, 13, 20, 27  Dog Practices, Fairgrounds 
13 – 15  4-H Camp, Upham Woods Wisconsin Dells 
23   MAQA, 1 pm and 7 pm 
23   Cloverbud Day, Fairgrounds 
20 – 23  WI 4-H and Youth Conference, UW Campus Madison   
27   Leaders Association Meeting 
28   Clothing Preview, 6:30 pm HHS 
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NEWS FOR FAMILIES AND LEADERS   

 

Dairy Breakfast -  The Iowa County Dairy Breakfast will be held at Jenniton Farms (Kyle 

Thompson) at 3861 Thompson Rd in Barneveld on Saturday, June 4th from 6:30 to 10:30 am.  Come 
join us for a hearty breakfast on the farm with Eggs, Sausage, Pancakes, Cheese, Applesauce, 
Yogurt and Ice Cream Sundaes.  There will be balloon artists, a petting zoo, and live entertainment.  
Cost is $6 for adults, $3 for children 4 – 10, and children 3 & under are free.   

 
Foods Review 
Foods Review will be held on Thursday, June 9th at 6:30 pm in the Community Room at the Health & 
Human Services Building.  An email will be sent out to all 4-Hers in the Foods project in May with 
more details.   
 

Clothing Review 
Clothing Review will be held on Thursday, June 28th at 6:30 pm in the Community Room at the Health 
& Human Services Building.  An email will be sent out to all 4-Hers in the clothing & consumer savvy 
project in May with more details.   
 

Project Learning Day  
Mark your calendars!  July 16 will be a fun-filled, learning opportunity for Iowa County 4-H’ers!  There 
will be project learning sessions for Cloverbuds, Dairy, Beef, Sheep, Swine, Goats, and more.  Please 
plan to attend!  Watch for a registration form on the 4-H Website and in the June newsletter.   
 

Cloverbud Day  
Cloverbuds will “Shake it Up!” on June 23rd !  Cloverbuds in grades K, 1 & 2 will have a day full of 
dancing, exercising, outdoor games, creating crafts, exploring nature, and sharing what they learn.  
Registrations are due June 17th.  Registration information will be sent to all Cloverbuds.  

 

Iowa County 4-H Raffle  
We are giving away all cash prizes (and a load of gravel from Ivey Construction). 
Raffle tickets will be available to be picked up at the UW-Extension office soon.  Each 4-H member is 
expected to sell at least 3 books of tickets.   Raffle tickets are $1 each or a book of 6 for $5; all 
money, stubs, and unsold tickets must be turned in to the Extension office by August 1st.   The 4-H 
Leaders Association uses the funds raised from the raffle to support 4-H programs all year long. 
 

4-H Camp 
It’s time to register for camp! 4-H camp is a co-educational program for youth grades 3-6 (as of 
January 1). Iowa County campers attend with Lafayette and Green County 4-H members for 3 days 
of experiences in a wide variety of activities.  Join fellow 4-H members for this great opportunity to 
meet new friends, develop leadership and cooperation skills and learn about our natural world in a 
safe environment with trained leaders. Wholesome meals are included. Food and milk is plentiful!  
 
Applications were e-mailed to all youth in 3rd-6th grade.  Applications are also available in the 
Extension Office or at http://iowa.uwex.edu/ and are due on May 1.    

 

THANK YOU 4-H VOLUNTEERS! 
 

http://iowa.uwex.edu/


 
JOIN 4-H – Even as an adult!  Make your contribution by volunteering!   
To be a 4-H Volunteer, you must attend a Volunteers in Preparation orientation and enroll in 4-H 
online.  A program is scheduled from from 9-11 on Saturday, May 14.  Please call or email Muffy to 
register at 930-9850 or muffy.swingen@iowacounty.org  or the session might be cancelled. 

 
Code of Conduct Statement – “Member in Good Standing” 
To participate in the Iowa County Fair, receive a 4-H Graduation Scholarship, participate in a  
4-H trip or represent Iowa County or Wisconsin on a 4-H Judging Team or at a 4-H speaking 
contest, Iowa County members must be “4-H Members in Good Standing”.  To be a 4-H member 
in good standing, a member must attend at least four (4) 4-H Club Events (club meetings, fund 
raisers or community service activities) by August 1st of each year.” 

OLDER YOUTH 

Youth Counselors needed for Cloverbud Day   
Youth 6th grade and older are needed to serve as day camp counselors for 4-H Cloverbud Day on 
Thursday, June 23 from 9 am to 3 pm.  Youth can help all day or for part of a day.  Interested youth 
should contact Deb Ivey at 930-9850 or debra.ivey@ces.uwex.edu by June 1.   

Dairy Ambassador 
If you are in 10th Grade or Older, and are interested in applying to be the Iowa County Dairy 
Ambassador to promote the dairy industry at local parades, dinners, and fairs, you should have 
received an email with an application.  Applications are also available at the UW-Extension office, or 
you can call Mary Jean James at 987-2245.  Applications are due by May 15th.   
 
 

Spaghetti Supper 

The Rewey Lucky Stars 4-H Club invite you to their annual spaghetti supper on Saturday, April 23rd 
from 4:30 to 7:30 p.m. at the Rewey Fire Station.  They will be serving all you can eat spaghetti, 
meatballs, French bread, salad and desserts.  Adults--$7.00, Children 6-12 -- $5.00 and Children 
ages 5 and under--free.  Proceeds will be going to the purchase of a tree for the Iowa County 
Fairgrounds and to Family Promise of Grant County (helping homeless families in our area build new 
lives).  Hope to see you there. 
 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 
Thank you to all the 4-H members and volunteers who participated in Project Learning Day on 
February 13th! A special shout out to the following 4-H Ambassadors and session leaders for all your 
help in making the day a success: Brooke Bowser, Kari Brokish, Nathan Daniels, Anastasia 
Dannenberg, Katie Fitzsimmons, Morgan Fitzsimmons, Katie Ramsden, Jade Smart, Lara 
Daentl, Cindy Reynolds-Doyle, Justin Doyle, Livia Doyle, Beth Graber, Dakotah Hammerly, 
Clare Heberlein, Deb Ivey, Jackie McCarville, Ruth Schriefer, Cathy Wiesbrook, and Norb & 
Barb Yogerst. 
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CONGRATULATIONS  

To Jake Brokish, Kari Brokish, Zach Dressler, Nathan Daniels, Anastasia Dannenberg, Jorah 
Jacobson,  Jalissa Jacobson,  Avri Kleist, Allie Kleist, Brianna Kleist, Julia Searls, and Zach 
Tolzman who competed in the State Dairy Quiz Bowl competition on Saturday, January 30th at the 
UW Madison Campus.  The team is coached by Angela Brown.    
 
To Morgan Vondra, 1st Individual Junior Skillathon Contest 
 
To Morgan Fitzsimmons, 3rd Individual, Senior Skillathon Contest  
 
To Haakon Schriefer, Nathan Daniels, Noah Lawinger and  Morgan Fitzsimmons, 2nd Senior 
Team in the State Livestock Skillathon contest.  
 
To Morgan Vondra, Kelly Gaffney and Nicole Elfering, 2nd Junior Team in the State Livestock 
Skillathon contest 
 
To Morgan Vondra, Bree Gaffney and Noelle Elfering, 2nd Junior Team in the State Livestock Quiz 
Bowl Contest 
 
To Morgan Vondra, 3rd Individual, Junior Meats Judging Contest 
 
These youth also participated in the State Livestock Quiz Bowl and Skillathon:  Katie Fitzsimmons, 
Joey Robinson, Annie Robinson, Ellie Robinson, Skylar Garthwaite, Jimmy Tibbits, Ty 
Gaffney, Paige Gaffney, and Emily Graber.  Val Gaffney coaches the Quiz Bowl and Skillathon 
team with assistance from many others 

To Morgan Vondra, Skylar Garthwaite, Bree Gaffney, Morgan Fitzsimmons, and Emily Graber 
for representing Iowa County at the State Meats Judging Contest.  Val Gaffney coaches the Meats 
Judging Team 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
                
 
 
 
 
 
 

The picture to the left is 

The Circle A 4-H Club 

using the 4-H Theme in 

Avoca’s St Patrick’s Day 

Parade.  Great Job!  



DAY IN THE ARTS 
Again this year, Iowa County teamed up with Lafayette County for 4-H Day in the Arts. The annual 
event was held on Sunday, March 6 at the Mineral Point High School. Day in the Arts provides youth 
with the opportunity to partake in several different categories, including: music ensembles, dance, 
public speaking, demonstrations, photography, art, crafts, and large group performances. 
Experienced judges selected the top entries and performances in each category to receive Merit 
Awards. Thank you to everyone who helped make 4-H Day in the Arts a great success!  
 
2016 Iowa County Merit Award Winners 
 
Communications Art: 

 Anastasia Dannenberg  

 Emily Graber  

 Dominic Mailloux  

 Gabriel Mailloux  

 Gemma Mailloux  

 Kiara Mailloux  

 Jessica Vinger  
Instrumental: 

 Lyrica Daentl  

 Bethany Harman  

 Dominic Mailloux  

 Gabriel Mailloux  

 Gemma Mailloux  
Vocal/Dance/Large Group: 

 Laney Evans – Iowa County 

 Emily Graber – Iowa County 

 Kiara Mailloux – Iowa County 

Photography: 

 Lyrica Daentl  

 Alex Harman  

 Alyssa Roelli  

 Bryce Roelli  

 Jessica Vinger  
Visual Arts: 

 Laney Evans  

 Emily Graber  

 Bethany Harman  

 Dana Hanson  

 Evelynn Hendrick  

 Alyssa Roelli  

 Bryce Roelli  
 
 

 

 

AREA ANIMAL SCIENCES DAY 

The Iowa County Dairy, Livestock and Horse Judging teams will be participating at the Area Animal 

Science Day on Friday, July 1 in Green County.    
 
Youth have many opportunities to participate at Area Animal Sciences Day: 

 DAIRY Dairy Judging and Dairy Showmanship—if interested call Laura Daniels at 513-0210 

 LIVESTOCK   Livestock Judging—contact Jeff Thomas at 574-7265 if interested. 

 HORSE   If you are interested in Horse Judging, contact Deena Vinger at 574-5453. 

CLUB NEWS  
The February meeting of Rewey Lucky Stars was held on Sunday the 
14th at 6:00pm at the Rewey Fire Station.   We did a group activity 
with a partner which was a memory game of trying to recall objects 
that you saw only for 10 seconds.  We then discussed the project 
learning day which was held on February 13 and those who attended 
and their experiences.  County Line 4-H is sponsoring their 6th Annual 
4-H Food Fight in which Rewey Lucky Stars is participating in. 
We also discussed issues related to the Iowa County Fair. Steer, Lamb 
and Swine ID dates and times and educational program requirements. 
Demonstrations were given by Morgan Washburn.  Pictured are Kaylin Collins, Cade Kuhls and Tracy Fillback.  



   
The Cobb Busy Badgers 4-H club met on Sunday, February 21, 2016. Our monthly club activity was making 

cards for veterans.  Club families donated food for the upcoming food pantry drive.   Talks and demonstrations 

included:  Zach talked about the importance of eating carbohydrates and Ali showed us how to use a sewing 

machine.  We discussed plans for the Glen Gard memorial that we continue to work on for the Cobb 

library.   County upcoming events are as follows: shooting sports begins April 17th, MAQA is June 23rd 

and steer ID is March 9th at the county fairgrounds.  Our next meeting will be March 13th.    
 

The Rockwell Mills February meeting began with the pledge of Allegiance, Conservation & 4-H 
Pledges.  The ice breaker, by the Tiber family, was a fun 8 question/task activity.    We welcomed a 
new clover bud member, Natalie Wilson. Treasurer’s report was read and approved.  Mike Brokish 
had the Hoards Dairyman Judging contest sheets available for all club members and parents to take 
in part in. 2016 booklets/materials were distributed to all club members  Colton James shared about 
the recorder instrument he plays and shared a song he recently learned. Brooke Bowser shared a 
pastel art drawing of a person she did at school.  Kassidy Komplin shared a scrapbook she had made 
about her many fishing experiences. Notes submitted by Colton James, club reporter. 

 

The meeting of the Jonesdale Jays 4-H club was called to order on January 31 by the President 

Eric Heisner. Flag holders were Luke and Ryan Schubert. In old business:   new officers were 

elected at our November meeting, President: Eric Heisner, Vice President: Malorie Johnson, 

Secretary: Morgan Vondra, Treasurer: Kylie Sullivan, and Reporters: Maggie Schubert and Sara 

Heisner.  We played Bingo as our group activity. Next meeting Feb 13. Motion to Adjourn by 

Lucas Sullivan and 2nd by Nicole Johnson. Submitted by Sara Heisner & Maggie Schubert. 
 

At the January County Line 4-H Club meeting we did some crafts and we had a meal. We also had other 

announcements about upcoming events. The cloverbuds shared their project they did. Then we heard a 

demonstration about how to make a duct tape bag. After the first demo the Steffes’ did a demo. Our craft was 

cut out snowflakes. After everything it was time to adjourn the meeting.  Joey moved to adjourn the meeting, 

Jimmy second it.  Submitted by Estella James. 
 

The March meeting of the Rockwell Mills 4-H Club was called to order at 7:37pm on Saturday, March 5.  The 
Ice Breaker was led by the Lance, Grant, Colton, and Chad James family; it was questions on paper airplanes 
and you had to throw them for 10 seconds and you had to pick up one and it had a number on the front so 
you had to go find the other person who had the same number as you and ask them the questions.   At 
CrestRidge some members of the club made bunnies and Easter cards with the residents. On Project Learning 
Day Jade Smart volunteered to teach one of the programs and members that attended shared what they did. 
Clover Buds made windsocks and shared them with the rest of the club members.  For talks and 
demonstrations Faith Smart made a wolf drawing using crayon and Nolan James rebuilt a computer using 
parts from two old ones. Next meeting will be Saturday, April 2nd, 2016 at 7:30pm at the Iowa County HHS 
Building.  Submitted by club reporter Colton James. 
 

On Sunday, March 13th the Cobb Busy Badgers 4-H club met at the Cobb Community Center. We had guest 

speakers, the Schoville family who brought their guide dog in training and explained how they train dogs for 

blind people through the Occupaws program. For this month’s talks and demonstrations, Emma showed us how 

to make a sponge bomb, Logan talked about how to do a safety inspection on your bike and Elliot talked about 

Payton Manning.  Our next meeting will be held at the Cobb Community Center on April 10th. Reporter, Tatum 

J. Kite 

 

The Pleasant View 4-H Club met on Sunday, March 13th at 6:30 PM at the Hope Lutheran 

Church. During this meeting we installed the remaining officers who were not here during the 



last meeting. We voted on and approved the club by-laws. The main change to the by-laws was 

that we decided that in order for the club to run a normal business meeting, we must have a 

quorum of a 1/3 majority. We have also decided on a location to landscape at the fairgrounds. A 

committee will be formed to come up with several ideas on what to plant and they will present 

their ideas to the club at a later date. We did a drawing on who will receive the two pigs 

donated by Jack Blotz. Nick Portzen and Keigan Yeager both won, so congratulations to them. 

To close out the meeting, the club frosted cookies for the Fire Department, the Police 

Department, and the Care Center. 
 

BRING IT BACK REPORTS  
This past November I had the opportunity to attend the National 4-H Congress in Atlanta with my fellow Iowa 

County 4-Hers-- Lyrica Daentl, Alex Harman, and chaperone Melissa Doyle-- along with about 60 other 

Wisconsin delegates.  

 

We departed for Atlanta the Friday after Thanksgiving, this fast paced five day trip was full of new experiences 

as well as numerous opportunities for me to grow as an individual and as a youth leader. We were able to 

network with 4-Hers from across the Nation, 900 delegates in total, who all shared the common love and 

interest for the 4-H program.  

 

We attended numerous workshops and seminars that all focused on different aspects of leadership. I attended a 

seminar on consensus group leading and was able to obtain many skills I plan to bring back to Iowa County 4-

H. I was also able to tour CNN news center as well as other famous Atlanta attractions. The final day of the 

congress each delegate was assigned to a different location in the Atlanta area to visit and volunteer. I 

loved volunteering my time and practicing service, which is something each 4-Her was very familiar with.    

 

I am eternally grateful for the various opportunities 4-H has provided me with throughout the years and urge 

every young 4-Her to apply for this as well as the other fantastic trips offered to us by 4-H.  

 

Kennedy Stumpf - Five Point 4-H Club - 10th year member  

 

SHOOTING SPORTS—Archery and Air Rifle 

Vernon County will be hosting a Shooting Sports orientation at the Coon Valley Conservation Club 
April 29-30th for archery, rifle, shotgun and muzzleloader.  Check this website for registration 
information:  http://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4hshootingsports/events/southern-area-certification-workshop/   .  
Volunteers also need to attend volunteer orientation in Iowa County.  
  
2016 Shooting Sports Project meetings/practices for youth will be held at the 
Fairgrounds on these dates:   

Sundays:  April 17 and 24, May 1, 8, 15, and 22, July 24 and 31, August 7 and 14.  

The competitive shoot will be held from 1- 4 pm on August 21.  There will NOT be a shoot at the 
County Fair.  

Air rifle and Archery project members will receive a letter in April with more information.    

 
 

http://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4hshootingsports/events/southern-area-certification-workshop/


MAQA(Meat Animal Quality Assurance) 
 

The Meat Animal Quality Assurance program (MAQA) is a Wisconsin-developed program that 
teaches quality assurance practices to animal project members. Anyone who plans on showing 
market hogs at Iowa County or Wisconsin State Fair MUST be MAQA certified.  ALL State Fair 
exhibitors (Dairy, Beef, Sheep, Swine, Goat, Rabbit, Poultry) are encouraged to participate in 
MAQA.   
 

The Extension Office will offer an MAQA certification session at 1 pm and 7 pm on 
Thursday, June 23.    
 
To register for an MAQA session, CONTACT THE EXTENSION OFFICE AT 930-9850 OR 
muffy.swingen@iowacounty.org.  Youth MUST register in advance to attend a MAQA Session.   
 
Swine project members in grades 3-13 need to be MAQA certified every year.  However, youth who 
are in the intermediate age group (age 12-14, grades 6-8) or the advanced age group (ages 15-18, 
grades 9-13) have the option to “test out”.  Test will take place one hour prior to each learning 
session.  Youth who plan to “test out” must pre-register with the Extension Office.  The “test out” 
option does NOT qualify as an educational program.  Contact Deb Ivey for more information about 
the “test out” option.   

 
DOGS 
Dog practices will begin on Monday nights beginning Monday, May 9. The first organizational meeting 
will be on Monday, May 2 with NO dogs and continuing on Monday nights through August 29.  There 
will be no practice on Monday, May 30, (Memorial Day) or Monday, July 4. 
 
The Dog Obedience, Rally and Showmanship shows will be Saturday, August 20, 2016. 
 
Agility show will be on Thursday night of the Fair, September 1, 2016. 
 
DOG QUIZ BOWL 
If you want to learn more about dogs, this is the group for you!  Even if you aren't sure you'll 
participate at the State Dog Show, please come & check it out.  First practices will be Tuesday, April 
12 & Tuesday, April 26 at 6:00-7:00 p.m in room #1001, HHS Building in Dodgeville.  If you have any 
questions about Dog Bowl, contact Laurie Rowley at 574-9507. 

 
The STATE 4-H DOG SHOW will be held July 29-31 in Grant County.  Watch for more information. 

LIVESTOCK 
 
LIVESTOCK JUDGING PRACTICES FOR BEGINNERS 

There will be 2 meetings for 4-H members interested in Livestock Judging who are in their first or 
second year of judging.  Meetings will be held in room #1001 at the Health & Human Services 
Building in Dodgeville from 7 to 8 pm on Monday, April 4 and Tuesday, April 19.  Practices at local 
farms will be held in June.  More information will follow in the next newsletter.  If you have any 
questions, call Jeff Thomas at 574-7265.   
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IOWA COUNTY FAIR LAMB IDENTIFCATION will be held on Saturday, April 23.  Note – 

we published the wrong date in the previous newsletter!  Everyone who plans to exhibit market lambs  
at the Iowa County Fair MUST identify their lambs or bring their State Fair identification papers to the 
Fairgrounds on April 23.  State Fair ID papers will NOT be accepted after April 23. 

 
SHEEP SHOW CAMP / FITTING CLINIC 
Sheep show camp will be held on Monday, June 20th from 9am until 2pm at the Iowa County 
Fairgrounds. Cost is $10 for lunch and door prizes, contact Steve Barth at sunset@yousq.net or  
341-7113 if you plan to attend.  Bring your freshly clipped animals to the show camp.  An email 
reminder will also be sent to all sheep project members.     
 

 
SWINE IDENTIFICATION 
Swine ID for 2016: 

 From May 1-25, youth must self-identify their swine for the Iowa County Fair. 

 Youth must submit identification photos and the appropriate paperwork for their swine to the 
Extension office by May 26, 2016 in order to exhibit at the Iowa County Fair. 
 

Youth enrolled in the swine project will receive a packet of information from the Extension Office 
which will include the Iowa County Fair swine self-identification information.   
 

MARKET ANIMAL RECORD FORM:  All youth selling steers, lambs, barrows or meat goats at 

the 2016 Iowa County Fair must complete a "Market Animal Record" form and turn it in the species 
superintendent at weigh in at the 2016 fair to sell in the auction this year!   Youth will NOT be 
allowed to sell if they do not turn in a completed form and complete an educational program. 
 

ATTENTION GOAT PROJECT MEMBERS 
There will be 2 educational goat classes offered again next year, one is MANDATORY!!!!! Youth must 
attend one of the two educational goat classes in order to show at the fair.  For more information or 
questions about the goat project, call Clare Heberlein at 574-9829 or Cathy Wiesbrook at 574-1344.  
  

DAIRY  
 
Dairy Judging Practices will take place on Sunday, April 3rd and Sunday, April 10th at 6:30 pm at the 
HHS Building in Dodgeville.  If you have any questions, please call Ashley Yager at 608-574-3919 or 
Laura Daniels at 608-513-0210. 
 
There will be a MANDATORY meeting for all 2016 State Fair Dairy exhibitors at 7:30 pm on 
Thursday, April 7 in HHS Building.  If the member exhibiting at the state fair can’t attend, a parent or 
other family member must be there.   

 
HORSE  
 

HORSE BOWL:  Practices are held at 5:00 pm on Thursdays at the HHS Building in Dodgeville.  

Contact Lorrie Schriefer at 935-2313 for more information.
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ATTENTION HORSE LOVERS! 
Love horses and don't have one? No problem! You can still enroll in the Horse, Horseless Horse and 
Vet Science project to participate in horse loving activities like Horse Quiz Bowl, Horse Judging and 
Model Horses. No horse experience needed, just the curiosity of learning about horses! 
Questions on any of these, please call Deena Vinger 608-574-5453 or email dvinger@rv3d.com 

 

WISCONSIN STATE FAIR, August 4-14, 2016  

Check the Wisconsin State Fair Website for information about the 2016 Wisconsin State Fair 
http://wistatefair.com/competitions/ including Identification information, changes to ownership rules 
and entry deadlines.  You can also sign up for e-mail notifications about updates and information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AUCTION EDUCATION PROGRAMS 
ALL exhibitors selling in the auction will attend one educational program and notify the Extension 
Office prior to August 1.  This applies to those selling poultry, rabbits, beef, swine, sheep, goats, 
and cheese (top 6 Dairy animals.)  Below are educational programs that will apply to this requirement.   
 

Project Learning Day I & II  February 13; July 16; selected sessions  
Livestock Quiz Bowl Practices     December, January & February 
Livestock Quiz Bowl Contest     March 
Dairy Quiz Bowl Practices      December & January   
Dairy Quiz Bowl Contest      February 
Livestock or Dairy Judging Team Practices   May, June  
State FFA Judging Contest     Spring   
MAQA Certification February 13, June 23  
Badger Dairy Camp       June, UW-Madison campus 
Youth Livestock Show Camp      June , West Allis 
Sheep Show Camp       June , Fairgrounds    
Area Animal Sciences Day      June, Location to be announced 
County Project Meetings      Summer, as scheduled 
Carcass Shows       Summer, as scheduled 
 
FFA Members -- you are responsible to have your FFA Advisor notify the Extension Office if 
you have completed any educational programs.  
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Iowa County Fair Season Ticket Information 
Note: 4H/FFA Youth Exhibitors will pay $5 exhibitor fee for their season passes and will receive an 

exhibitor card as they have in the past once entry forms are complete.  

These advanced passes are just for non-youth exhibitors and adults. 

Advance Season Passes Prices Until Aug 1, 2016 
Youth Season Pass  (8-12 yrs):  $10 
Adult Season Pass (13 yrs and up): $25 
These advanced season passes will save you $5-$15 for the 5 day event. 
 

The 2015 Daily Gate Rates 
Youth Daily Pass  (8-12 yrs):    $3/day 
Adult Daily Pass (13 yrs and up): $8/day 

To purchase these tickets:  

1. Send a check or money order with the following information… 

a. Number of passes and type of passes 

b. Name and address and phone number of place to send passes 

c. Mail to Iowa County Fair  PO BOX 92  Mineral Point, WI 53565 

2. If you would like a fair board member to attend a 4H or FFA event to sell these tickets. Please email 

iowacountyfair@yahoo.com or call 608-987-3490 

3. There will be scheduled office hours thru the summer.  Please check our website, our Facebook page 

and call 608-987-3490 for a message of our dates.  

When purchasing our advanced sale season passes, the buyer is responsible for passes, if passes are lost, 

stolen or destroyed before the event, Iowa County Fair holds no responsibility to replace passes.  These 

advanced passes are only available at this price until Aug 1st 2016.  

Any questions or more information visit www.iowacountyfair.com or www.iowacountyfair.org, our Facebook 

page, email iowacountyfair@yahoo.com or call 608-987-3490 and leave a message 

 
 

IOWA COUNTY FAIR NEWS 
 
In the 2016 Iowa County Fair Auction, the sales commission will be 8%; the sales commission for 
rollover steers will be 8% on the gross of the generated amount for the exhibitor. 
 
The Iowa County Fair Board is looking for 3 new Fair Board directors.  Contact Gary Schmitz at  
574-5024 or Kevin Butteris at 574-6930 if you are interested.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:iowacountyfair@yahoo.com
http://www.iowacountyfair.com/
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IOWA COUNTY UNIVERSITY EXTENSION 

303 West Chapel Street 
Dodgeville WI 53533 

 

 
 
 
 

Requests for reasonable accommodations for disabilities 
or limitations should be made prior to the date of the  

25program or activity for which it is needed. Please do          ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

so as early as possible prior to the program or activity  
so that proper arrangements can be made. Requests are  
kept confidential. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

An EEO Affirmative Action employer, the University of Wisconsin-Extension provides equal opportunities in  
employment and programming including Title IX and ADA requirements.  Persons with disabilities who require alternative means for 

communication of program information should contact the UW-Extension Office at 608 930-9850 
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IOWA COUNTY 4-H LEADERS COUNCIL  UNIVERSITY of WISCONSIN EXTENSION 
President – Bill Mitchell    303 W. Chapel Street 
Vice President – Kari Brokish - 2016   Dodgeville WI 53533 
Co-Secretaries – Maddie Siegenthaler – 2016 Phone (608) 930-9850 
       Jorah Jacobson – 2016  FAX (608) 930-9795   
Treasurer – Muffy Swingen - 2016    
Directors -  Julia Harman - 2018   

Christine James - 2016  Deb Ivey, 4-H Youth Development Agent  
Deena Vinger – 2017   Melissa Doyle, 4-H Program Advisor 

 Beth Graber – 2018   Ruth Schriefer, Family Living Agent 
      Muffy Swingen, Department Assistant 

Youth – Kari Brokish, Alex Harman,   Paul Ohlrogge, Community Resource Development Agent 
Jorah Jacobson, Carley Rider  Gene Schriefer, Agriculture Agent 
Maddie Siegenthaler, Brady Palzkill  Donna Peterson, Nutrition Program Coordinator 

Fall Forum Youth Rep – Dana Hanson,    Ana Karina Burton, VISTA Volunteer 
Jalene Pierick         

         
Fall Forum Adult Rep – Don Kreul, Sally Hanson, 
Julie Pierick       
      
Register for 4-H programs by fax or e-mail:   
   FAX:  930-9795     http://iowa.uwex.edu/4h       
   E-mail:  debra.ivey@ces.uwex.edu   
 

Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. There is also a phone with voice mail available 
nights and weekends and a drop box by the flag pole. 
 

THE CLOVER CONNECTION 
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